


21 June 2018 

Mr Gary Morgan 
Haoma Mining NL 
GPO Box 2282U 
MELBOURNE, VIC, 3001 

Dear Gary 

Tenement Sale and Purchase Agreement 

We refer to your letter dated 20 June 2018 with respect to the Tenement Sale and Purchase 

Agreement dated 20 April 2012 (Tenement Agreement) between Haoma Mining NL (Haoma), 

Giralia Resources Pty Ltd and Atlas Iron Limited (together, Atlas). 

We understand that a JORC Compliant Resource for minerals other than iron has not been 

established in the Designated Area as at the date of your letter.  

Please note that a JORC Compliant Resource must be established before any steps can be taken 

under clause 5.4 of the Tenement Agreement, including the making of any development proposal 

in respect of the Designated Area.  Accordingly, Atlas cannot accept your letter as a notice under 

clause 5.4 of the Tenement Agreement.  

We request that you remove your letter of 20 June 2018 from the Haoma website because it 

contains misleading statements. 

Yours faithfully 

Bronwyn Kerr 
General Counsel & Company Secretary 
Atlas Iron Limited 




